
 

 

 
 
Date: July 17, 2024 
 
To: EMSA Board of Trustees 
 Johna Easley, President & CEO 
 
From: Lora Conger, CFO 
 
Re: 2024 Yamaha First Responder Golf Carts        
 
EMSA currently has four (4) electric golf carts that were purchased 2011. The golf carts are 
utilized for special events and in instances where patient access may be restricted due to terrain 
or infrastructure limitations. These golf carts allow for swift and efficient transport of medical 
personnel and patients ensuring timely medical intervention and patient safety. The current golf 
carts are outdated and no longer cost effective to repair.  
 
EMSA Purchasing Policy A3 section C, requires that all purchases exceeding $50,000 must be 
approved by the EMSA Board of Trustees. EMSA plans to purchase the golf carts as a sole 
source/non competitive purchase under Section 5, part H of the purchasing policy. The golf carts 
are custom built with an extended top and more room to accommodate larger patients and 
provide enough room for personnel to meet patient needs.  
 
As such, EMSA is requesting board approval for the purchase of four (4) electric 2024 Yamaha 
First Responder Mini Ambulances in the amount of $109,400.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


